
Tuition Exemption Due to the Novel Coronavirus (COVID-19) Pandemic 
 
 

For Nagoya University undergraduate and graduate students (excluding audit students and 
research students) struggling financially due to the direct or indirect effects of the novel 
coronavirus (COVID-19) pandemic, Nagoya University will re-open tuition exemption 
applications and accept those who now meet the standards for tuition exemption. 
 
Selections will be made on the basis of application requirements, sudden changes to household 
finances, household economic standards, and academic standards. 
 
 
1. Requirements and standards for application due to sudden changes in household finances 
 
The household income of the individual(s) bearing school expenses must meet both of the 
following requirements: 

 You must submit either a) proof of receipt of national or local government financial 
support for those who have suffered loss of income due to the novel coronavirus 
(COVID-19) pandemic; or b) document(s) showing that after the event of sudden changes 
in household finances, household income has fallen to or below half that of the previous 
year.  If submitting proof of receipt of national or local government financial support, 
document(s) showing current income must also be submitted. 

 Nagoya University's usual requirements for tuition exemption must also be met. 
 
 
2. Documents for application due to sudden changes in household finances 
 
Required documents may differ depending on the application category (general students, self-
supporting students, independently financed international students). 
 
Applications for exemption due to sudden changes in household finances are restricted to spring 
semester tuition only. 
 
Please carefully read the tuition exemption application guidelines before preparing and 
submitting your documents. 
 
Please download the application forms from the Nagoya University Scholarships and Fee 
Exemption website (see Section 5 below). 
 
 
3. Submission deadline 
 
Applications must arrive by 16:00 on Monday, June 15, 2020. This deadline will be strictly 
enforced. 
 
 



4.  Application and submission procedures 
 
Where you submit your application depends on your undergraduate/graduate school and school 
year. 
 
Taking into account the Nagoya University Alert Levels in response to the novel coronavirus 
pandemic, applications will be accepted by mail. 
 
When mailing your application, please make sure to send by simplified registered mail. 
 
Please write on the front of the envelope, "contains documents for 2020 spring semester tuition 
exemption application due to sudden changes in household finances" in red ink. 
 
Contact information for submission address and inquiries: 

 Undergraduate students (third year and above) and graduate students: 
Your undergraduate/graduate school administrative office (for details, please visit the 
website referred to in Section 5 below) 

 Undergraduate students (first and second year): 
Student Support Division (for details, please visit the website referred to in Section 5 
below) 

 
 
5. Website 
 
Nagoya University website > Campus Life > Scholarships and Fee Exemption > Tuition 
Exemption Due to the Novel Coronavirus (COVID-19) Pandemic 


